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MASSES FOR THE WEEK

Mon. August 9th St. Teresa Benedicta
     NO MASS
Tues. August 10th St. Lawrence
    7:45 AM Most Holy Trinity, South Fork 
Wed. August 11th St. Clare
     IC 7:45 AM Ogden Javier
Thurs. August 12th St. Jane Frances de Chantal
    7:45 AM St. Bartholomew’s, Wilmore
 IC 3 to 8 PM Exposition & Adoration

Friday, August 13th Weekday
     NO MASS
Saturday, August 14th St. Maximilian
     IC  4:00 PM Bill & Bev Smith
     SJ  5:00 PM Harry Kline
Sun., Aug. 15 – Assumption of Blessed Virgin Mary
     SJ   8:00 AM Toni Papcunik & Betty Lucci
     SJ 10:00 AM For the Parish
     IC   7:00 AM For the Parish
     IC   9:00 AM Aldo & Florence Cangioli



ALTAR SERVERS SCHEDULE

NO Servers will be needed at any of the Masses.

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE

SJ & IC: ½ hour before every Saturday evening Mass. 

Also, ½ hour before all weekend Masses, during the first weekend of each month.  Or by appointment.  

IC VOTIVE CANDLES:  You may now light your own 6-day votive candle at IC Church. Donation is $2.

IC & SJ:  We have resumed Exposition & Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament on Thursdays, from 3 to 8 PM in Immaculate Conception Church, New Germany.   Chaplet of Divine Mercy & Rosary are prayed at 3 PM. If anyone can volunteer to help by adding their name to our volunteer list, please call Maryann at 717-850-6198.

OUTDOOR MASS:  There will not be an outdoor Mass next Saturday, August 14th at 5:30 PM at St. Bartholomew’s in Wilmore.  The mass will be held in the church. But it will be held outdoors Saturday, August 21st.
SJ RAFFLE TICKETS have been mail to parishioners with a picnic survey.  Please return all sold or unsold tickets and the survey to the rectory by Monday, August 16th.  There are quit a few extra raffle tickets left, so if anyone can sell more than the 6 that you received in the mail, please call Pam at the rectory 814-495-5241.
SJ CHURCH/RECTORY will need someone to shovel snow in the winter at the St. John’s Church/Rectory. Anyone interested please call Pam at the rectory 814-495-5241. 
AUDREY WIRFEL would like to thank everyone who sent her birthday cards, flowers, or even just called her on the phone for her “90th Birthday”. She received 145 cards.  Your thoughtfulness was truly appreciated.!
ANNUAL ANNIVERSARY DAY LITURGY:  All couples celebrating their 1st, 5, 10, 25th, 40th, 50th, 55th and 60+ Wedding Anniversary in 2021 (and their families) are welcome to attend the Annual Anniversary Day Liturgy with Bishop Mark. You may attend either Sunday, Sept. 19th at St. John Gualbert Cathedral in Johnstown or Sunday, Sept. 12th at the Cathedral of the Blessed Sacrament in Altoona. Both locations are handicap accessible.  Both liturgies begin at 2 PM with refreshments after the mass for couples/families, as COVID safety measures permit.  Reservations must be made through our parish office. Call Pam at the rectory 814-495-5241.  Deadline for registering through your parish is Wednesday, August 18th.

ST. BARTHOLOMEW BASKET PARTY will be held today, Sunday, August 8th, at St. Bartholomew Church Hall, 185 Church Hill Road, Wilmore, PA.  Doors open at Noon, the chancing off of the 250+ baskets will be at 2 PM.  Light refreshments will be served.  All are welcome.

MASS OBLIGATION:  Bishop Mark has announced the return of the Sunday and Holy Day Mass obligation in the Diocese of Altoona- Johnstown beginning August 15, 2021.  Local Catholics have not been obligated to attend Mass since March of 2020 because of the COVID-19 pandemic.  The Bishop reminded the faithful that our parish churches are our spiritual home, and extended a warm invitation for everyone to start anew.  You can view the letter on our website.

IS GOD CALLING YOU TO BECOME A DEACON?  Do you believe that God might be calling you to discern the Ordained Ministry of Christ the Servant, as a Permanent Deacon in the Diocese of Altoona-Johnstown?  If so, you and your wife (if married) are invited to join Bishop Mark and Deacon Michael Russo at the “Bishop’s Night of Vocations” on Tuesday, Sept. 28th at 7 PM at the US Hotel Tavern, Hollidaysburg.  Reservations for this event are required and can be made by contacting Marybeth at (814) 361-2000.  The deadline for reservations is Sept. 6th.  For more information on the Permanent Diaconate please visit us online at www.dioceseaj.org/Diaconate/  or by contacting Deacon Michael Russo, Director at (814) 288-3036.  All are Welcome!

CARROLLTOWN FIREMEN’S MINI-JUBILEE – located inside our beautifully renovated banquet hall.  One Day Only!  Sunday, August 15th from 10 AM – 8 PM.  Our typical large basket auction with over 100 baskets & our delicious Turkey Dinner in “take-out” form only (11 AM to 2 PM) – cost is $12.00. Please come out and support our fire company!
SJ & IC WEDDING ANNIVERSARY COUPLES:  Celebrating in August: Lance & Jen Kline, Dick & Mary Long, Ron & Gail Schrift (60th on 8-12); Herman & Mary Ann Weinzierl (60th on 8-5); Charlie & Kathy Long, Scott &Alysia Wirfel, Denny & Mary Sue Long, Bob & Fran Bopp, Allan & Melissa Long, Steve & Vicki Wirfel, Cody & Tiffany McCoy, Bill & Carol Mackel, James & Michelle Moss, Kevin & Sue Knarr, Bryan & Melissa Shaffer, Scott & Kim Morris, Dave & Carol Carden, Dave & Amanda Gates, Tom & Heidi Wildauer, John & Nicole Ostrosky, Butch & Patti Moyer, Terry & Linda Smith; John & Stacey Brezovec; and Mike & Sharon Pasierb.  Congratulations to all!
DEACON BRIAN NORRIS will end his service to us on Monday, Aug. 9.  He will be going back to St. Mary’s Seminary, Baltimore to continue his studies and will be ordained a priest for our diocese next spring. We thank him for his time, talents and inspiration that he has given our parishes and we will miss him.  Thanks and best of luck in your studies.
